
 

 

 
 
 
04 December 2019 
 
 
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 - REQUEST REF: FOI 1111-19 

 

Thank you for your email of 11th November 2019 asking for information under the Freedom 

of Information Act (FOIA) 2000.  You asked:  

 

Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, I would like to make the following FOI request: 

- Details of any current contracts or services provided to or arranged in collaboration 
with BP plc. either in the UK or internationally. 
- Copies of any correspondence between representatives of BP plc. and 
management of FCO services sent during the last 6 months. This should include 
emails and hard copy correspondence. 

I am happy to receive the response to this request in a digital format and within 20 
working days, as specified in the FOI Act. 

 

I am writing to advise you that following a search of our paper and electronic records for the 

past 6 months as set out in your request, I have established that there are no current 

contracts, services, or correspondence between BP plc. and FCO Services. 

I hope you are satisfied with this reply.  However, if you wish to make a complaint or if you 
would like a review of our decision, please write to the FOI and DPA Team at the Foreign 
and Commonwealth Office, Room K4.14, King Charles Street, London, SW1A 2AH.  E-mail: 
foi-dpa.imd@fco.gov.uk.  You have 40 working days to do so from the date this letter.  
Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications. 
 

If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may then apply directly to the 

Information Commissioner for a decision.  Generally, the Information Commissioner cannot 

make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the FCO. 

The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, 

Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF.  

 

You can find responses to other FOI requests on the FCO’s website. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

FCO Services 

King Charles Street 

London SW1A 2AH 

 

Website: https://www.gov.uk  

 

 

mailto:foi-dpa.imd@fco.gov.uk
https://www.gov.uk/search/transparency-and-freedom-of-information-releases?content_store_document_type=foi_release&keywords=&organisations%5B%5D=foreign-commonwealth-office
https://www.gov.uk/


 

 

 

 

FOI Officer 

 

FCO Services  

 

 

 

 

For information about how the FCO handles personal information please see our Personal Information Charter 

https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/foreign-commonwealth-office/about/personal-information-charter

